
	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	QUALITY ASSURANCE AND ENHANCEMENT COMMITTEE



	(Wednesday 4 February 2009, 2.00 pm – 4.00 pm)



	APPROVED MINUTES




	Chair
	Professor Andy Downton, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Learning and Teaching)


	Secretary 
	Mrs Turton (Academic Officer)



	Present
	Dr Burnett, Professor Busfield, Dr Campbell, Ms Coleman, Ms Fletcher, Dr Johnson Dr Jones, Mr Joondan, Mr Luther, Mr Mack, Dr Mackenzie, Mr Murphy, Mrs Pearsall, Dr Scott, 


	Apologies
	Professor Dews, Miss Lucas, Professor Manson, Dr Penman, Ms Waldron


	In Attendance
	Ms Warr


	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS

	

	Noted
	Items 3, 6, 7, 10, 12, 13, and 15 were additionally starred.  The unstarred items on the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved as appropriate.


	 1/09

	Minutes of the last MEETINGS OF THE Quality Assurance AND ENHANCEMENT Committee 

	

	Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 5 November 2008.

	 2/09

	Matters Arising 


	

	Noted
	There were no matters arising.


	 3/09

	Chair’s Action 

	

	Reported
	USG had agreed that the International Academy should undergo a departmental review.  

	 4/09

	STUDENTS’ VIEWS AS PART OF PERIODIC REVIEW (QAEC/09/01)

	

	Reported
	Members agreed that given the nature of postgraduate research, PGR students would have experiences unique to themselves in a way in which taught students generally did not.  It was noted that PGR students attended SSLC meetings and that Periodic Review panels should cross-refer students’ comments with the minutes of those meetings.  It was good practice for PR student representatives to be SSLC members as far as practicable.  It was possible for any committee or review group to receive student comments which were not representative.
 
	 5/09


	REUSE OF EXAMINATIONS (QAEC/09/02)


	

	Reported
	There were differing views on the appropriateness of reusing exam papers and/or individual questions.  Some members felt that all exam papers should be published on the web and not reused.  Others felt that in science disciplines where questions might be lengthy and complex, it was not unusual for questions not to be published and to be reused in resit exams.  The PVC (Learning and Teaching) would discuss the matter with the Department of Mathematical Sciences which had raised the original query.


	 6/09

	REVISED NEW COURSE PROPOSAL FORM (QAEC/09/03)


	

	Reported
	It was agreed that the new form should be used with immediate effect, excepting those proposals upon which work had already commenced.  Several typographical errors were noted.  These would be corrected before the form was placed on the web.  There was discussion as to the efficacy of requesting predicted student numbers, as in the past these had proven to be unreliable.  The Chair indicated that in future, departments would be expected to recruit to the specified target or suffer financial consequences, but that Planning Office and External Relations would directly support departments in making realistic estimates of recruitment potential.

	 7/09

	ANNUAL QUALITY REPORT (QAEC/09/04)


	

	Reported
	The terminology regarding Thematic Review in paragraph 2.2 was not consistent. It was agreed that the term ‘TRACS’ should be used.  It was noted that Senate did not always receive information on whether validation conditions for new programmes had been met.  The Assistant Registrar (Quality) would be asked for an update on policy and procedure in this area.  It was agreed that a note should be inserted into the paper explaining that Academic Partnerships’ structure differed from that of the faculties, but that references to ‘faculties’ generally could also refer to Academic Partnerships.

	 8/09

	COLLABORATIVE PROVISION AUDIT UPDATE (QAEC/09/05)


	

	Received

	
	 9/09

	LEARNING & TEACHING STRATEGY PROGRESS REPORT (QAEC/09/06)


	

	Received

	
	 10/09

	EMPLOYABILITY FRAMEWORK PROGRESS REPORT (QAEC/09/07)


	

	Reported

	Clarification was received to explain that it would not be a requirement that every degree course include work experience.  There was general agreement that work experience, which might be received during a student’s free time rather than through the University, was beneficial.


	 11/09

	SUB-COMMITTEE ON LEARNING & TEACHING INNOVATION (QAEC/09/08)


	

	Received
	
	 12/09


	ACADEMIC & EMPLOYABILITY SKILLS UPDATE (QAEC/09/09)


	

	Reported 
	There was debate as to whether it was premature to run pilots of diagnostic literacy and numeracy tests.  Some members felt that no action should be taken until the existing problems with testing overseas students for English language competence had been resolved, whereas other members felt that the pilots should proceed in order to obtain data on the likely proportion of home students requiring support.  The Chair indicated that, following trials in CSEE, and discussions with International Academy, he would be recommending to the Undergraduate and Graduate School Boards that English tests for overseas students should in future be managed and owned by departments so as to improve international student takeup. Tests could be administered as part of departments’ freshers week activities, rather than by the International Academy, though the latter would retain responsibility for setting and marking the tests
.  Departments would also need to organise late tests.  There was discussion of the fact that there were currently no sanctions available to compel students with poor English to attend in-sessional modules, but it was noted that attendance should be improved if encouragement came from the student’s home department rather than the International Academy.
  There were concerns that wholesale testing of home students could reveal large numbers of students with learning difficulties and that the cost implications could be significant.


	 13/09

	STUDENT SUPPORT ANNUAL REPORTS (QAEC/09/10)


	

	Reported
	The PhD support group was advertised to all PGR students, not only those who had attended appointments with the Counselling Service.


	 14/09

	TERMLY REPORTS—CAREERS & PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT (QAEC/09/11 & 12)


	

	Received


	
	 15/09

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS


	

	Reported
	The Marking Policy working party had noted that whilst departmental handbooks contained marking criteria for coursework, most did not have similar information for exams.  It was agreed that this would be useful for students.  It was also agreed that there should be departmental marking guidelines for every type of assessment, such as 24-hour examinations, presentations, etc.


	 16/09

	Reported
	The ADMS working party had prepared a paper for Heads of Department.  The main recommendations in the paper were a) that the working party should be reconvened annually, b) that Senate might become more outward looking and receive reports from a wider range of senior staff, c) that the Undergraduate and Graduate School Boards should be merged into a single Academic Board, and d) that the terms of reference for faculty boards should be revised to include learning and teaching enhancement and curriculum development matters.  There was a concern that partner institutions would be excluded from decision-making with a merged school board because of the concomitant increased reliance on pre-meetings involving undergraduate and graduate directors.  The view that the identity of the Graduate School would be eroded was also expressed by the Dean of the Graduate School.
	 17/09


Angela Turton
Academic Officer
February 2009
�This may need an action added on the part of the Chair, to draft a paper for UGSB/GSB, but it would be best discussed at a HoDs meeting first (so maybe next term’s UGSB rather than this term)


�This isn’t an option, so there’s not much point in reporting it and giving the impression that it is





